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	Nursery

	Welcome to Nursery new parents and new children.  This week, we have been saying goodbye to mummies and daddies for the first time and starting to make new friends. We have been learning our new routines and having lots of new experiences.

Thank you children and parents.

	Reception

	
	This week we have been continuing our work on nursery rhymes, with a focus on Humpty Dumpty. We thought about how Humpty Dumpty felt when he fell off the wall and all the children wrote him a get well card. 
In Numeracy, we have been singing number rhymes, number recognition and representing numbers using our fingers. Well done to everyone for being so sensible and eating all their dinners. 
A little reminder to all parents about the Numeracy Workshops next week. RH-Monday, RW-Tuesday and RJ-Wednesday.

	Year 1

	1C
	This week we have been doing lots of work about Goldilocks and the Three Bears. Everyone has enjoyed learning the story and retelling it with actions. We sequenced pictures from the story thinking carefully about what comes next. It was lovely to see all of the children's own teddy bears this week and we have done some super observational drawing trying hard to look at the features and colours of our bears. A special well done to Lakisha, Rehan and Georgie. Well Done!

	1H
	This week in class 1H we have been looking at the story of Goldilocks and the Three Bears. We have been sequencing the events of the story and retelling it in our own words. In numeracy we have been investigating pairs of numbers that will create a number bond to 10 and also finding numbers that are one more or one less than a given number. The children have really enjoyed bringing in their favourite teddy bears into the class. We used our teddies as the inspiration for some observational drawing. The children have worked so hard on their pictures and an extra special well done goes to Yuvraj and Nishika who took great care to keep looking back to their bear throughout the drawing process to make sure they didn't miss any details! Well done, 1H!

	1J
	1J have had a busy week. We have been retelling the story of Goldilocks, practising our handwriting and have even drawn portraits of our own bears! In numeracy we have been working hard learning our number bonds to 10. Keep up the good work 1J!

	Year 2

	2D
	Another busy week for 2D! We have been exploring Traditional Tales in Literacy, talking about our favourite stories and thinking about good and bad characters. There has been lots of role-play as we start to retell The Three Little Pigs. In Spanish, we have been practising our numbers to 10 and in P.E. we have been Morris Dancing, which has been great fun. Miss Douglas can tell we have been sharing stories at home over the summer - she is so impressed with our reading!

	2N
	In 2N we have been creating a Morris dance during PE, where we have had to count and think about our timing. In numeracy we have been learning to use a hundred square and beginning to understand greater than and less than. Our unit for literacy has begun this week where we are looking at traditional tales and all the good and bad characters we can find in the stories.

	2W
	This week we have introduced our new topic, The Great Fire of London. Children showed great enthusiasm when we started talking about this historical event. We are linking our Literacy and science work through the story of The Three Little Pigs and looking at the materials they used to make their houses compared to materials that houses were made of in the past and the present day. We have retold the story through role play and storyboards and then finally in a written version. Well done to all children for another super week!
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	Year 3

	3A
	We have had another great week of learning in 3A! This week we kicked off our IPC topic, The Stone Age, with a trip to the park where we looked at how we would survive with no modern luxuries. We thought really hard about how we would find shelter, warmth, food, water and entertainment and came up with some great ideas. In Literacy we are looking at Traditional Tales and are in the process of creating our own characters. We have been working really hard to gain a good understanding of how characters in stories are developed and how they can be used to influence the reader. Well done to Kasib who has been trying to improve his handwriting. It is safe to say he will gain his Pen Licence very soon. Remember 3A, eye for detail, so let’s all aim to make our presentation the best it can be.  Reminder to parents, it is essential that children read and write a comment every night so please remind them to do so. Thank you.

	3C
	What a busy week in 3C! On Tuesday afternoon we visited the local park to understand our basic needs. Children had to think about and investigate what they would need to survive during the Stone Age. They were asked to explore the park to find materials to build a shelter, make clothes, and find things to keep them entertained. Children also had to think about how they would gather food and how they would prepare and cook it. The children gained a lot from this and had wonderful ideas. In literacy this week, the children have begun looking at the features of a traditional tale. They have been building up the skills to be able to design and describe their very own character from a traditional tale. Keep up the hard work year 3!

	3M
	It has been a busy week in 3M. We had a wonderful time at the park on Tuesday, investigating how we would have survived in the stone age. The children came up with some fantastic ideas about how they would entertain, feed, shelter and dress themselves. All of year 3 behaved exceptionally well! In literacy set 3 we have been looking at the features of traditional tales and in numeracy we have been working on place value. Please remember that homework needs to be handed in on Mondays!

	Year 4

	4A
	This week in Science, 4A have started to look at the different diets of animals and have learnt the terms carnivore, herbivore and omnivore. In Literacy, the children have started their new topic for this term of a mystery story. For this, the children have looked at episodes of Scooby Doo and the features of a mystery story, as well as drama activities in the form of hot seating. In Numeracy, they have been focusing on place value and the children have worked extremely hard to partition numbers as well as order them. 

	4M
	This week in 4M during literacy we have begun to look at the features of mystery stories and how we can include tension and suspense in our written work. We have looked at mysteries such as ‘Scooby Doo’ and ‘The Whispering Ghost’. In Numeracy we have been focusing on place value up to thousands. In Science we have been learning about the different types of diets that animals have, focusing on herbivores, omnivores and carnivores.

	4W
	This week 4W have been looking at the features of mystery stories and have been writing some sentences that create tension and suspense. In Numeracy, we have been working on place value as well as looking at more and less than individual numbers. In PE we have begun our topic in handball and will also be starting to look at Dance for Indoor PE, which will be focused around the topic of Diwali.

	Year 5

	5A
	This week we have been working especially hard. I have been very impressed with my Numeracy group and the children are trying really hard to impress. In Literacy we have been planning and writing a story - some of the children have some weird and wacky ideas, but that is the way I like it!! In 5A we still need to focus on lining up quietly both inside and outside the class, but we really enjoyed our first session inside during lunchtime on Monday.

	5L
	In 5L this week we have been swimming for the first time this term.  Everyone enjoyed their lesson and tried really hard – keep it up!

	5W
	This week in 5W we have been looking at story openings in Literacy and place value in Maths. The children have applied themselves really well and we are looking forward to seeing their progress. In Science and Outdoor Education we have been looking at changes of state and understanding Solids, Liquids and Gases. Parents, can you please ensure your child has their P.E kit and Outdoor Education kit for a Tuesday and their swimming kits in for a Thursday. These lessons are an important part of our curriculum and we wouldn't want anybody to miss out! Thanks, Mr Wade.

	Year 6

	Another busy week in year 6. This week we have continued to study Kensuke’s Kingdom, focusing in particular upon how each key character is feeling as they continue their voyage aboard the Peggy Sue. In maths, we have been looking at place value, while in IPC we have looked at different civilisations and have learned about their different cultures and traditions. We have been looking at the dates associated with each civilisation in order to place them in chronological order. Keep up the good work.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 19th September 2014





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Friday, 26th September 2014 – Macmillan Coffee Morning


Tuesday, 30th September 2014 – Individual pupil photographs


Wednesday, 1st October 2014 – Harvest Assembly – 6T


Thursday, 16th October 2014 – African-Caribbean Evening


Monday, 20th October 2014 – Parents Evening 4pm-7pm


Friday, 24th October 2014 – Pink Day for Breast Cancer – Non-Uniform Day


Friday, 24th October 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM

















THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES





RED WRISTBANDS


ALL children who bump their head in school will be given a red wristband to wear for 2 days whilst in school.  The Class Teacher will keep the wristband overnight and then should be returned to First Aid on the 3rd day.


The wristband will enable staff to monitor the child who has 


bumped their head.








ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
2W�
99.17%�
KS2�
6W�
100%�
�
REC�
RH�
98.57%�
Year 3�
3M�
96.15%�
�
Year 1�
1C�
96.30%�
Year 4�
4A�
96.55%�
�
Year 2�
2W�
99.17%�
Year 5�
5L�
99.14%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6W�
100%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RW/1J   �
NO LATES�
KS2 Winners�
6S/6W�
NO LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
1C�
4 LATES�
 KS2 MostLates�
3C�
8 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is -------------------- Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   --	    KS2	    --





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT        KS1	-- 	KS2	--

















YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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HARVEST FESTIVAL ASSEMBLY


On Wednesday 1st October 2014 we will be holding our Harvest Festival assembly.


For this assembly we display produce donated by parents, which is then collected and distributed by the Elim Church.  They distribute the food to needy families in the local area, including providing hot meals for those in need.


Between now and Wednesday 1st October, could you please donate any tinned food (soups, vegetables or fruit) and packed or boxed food which should be brought into school and left on the stage in the hall. If you wish to donate fresh fruit, vegetables or flowers, these must be brought into school on the day of the assembly.


We would also be grateful if you could send in carrier bags to pack the food in for distribution.











RECEPTION/SECONDARY TRANSFER SEPTEMBER 2015


Birmingham Admissions website is now open for online applications for a Reception/Secondary School place in September 2015.  Apply online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions" ��www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions�. 





The closing date for Reception applications is 15th January 2015. 


The closing date for Secondary applications is 31st October 2014.





The ICT suite will be open for you to use the computers to apply online on 


Parents Evening on Monday, 20th October 4pm – 7pm.





























“Together we are stronger"








